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Headteacher’s Message  

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 

  

This week has been the culmina4on of a busy couple of weeks for 

our facul4es as they have been tasked with producing virtual tours 

of our school and the departments as we are unable to host our 

usual Open Evening this year. As I have said previously, it is not just 

our students adjus4ng to new ways of working, it is indeed our 

en4re school. We also had some help from some Year 8 and Year 

11 students at the beginning of the week as they took part in Q&A 

sessions and recorded speeches, all giving insight to their 

experiences at the school. I would like to thank all those students 

who have supported the school and staff who have created some 

fantas4c content for prospec4ve parents/carers and students. 

We are all looking forward to sharing our Virtual Open Evening on 

Thursday 15th October. 

  

I would like to bring parents/carers a@en4on to parking outside of 

the school, frequently on the double yellow lines, when dropping 

off and collec4ng your child. We have had numerous complaints 

raised by residents, not only due to the danger of the manoeuvres 

cars must make on Church Hill Road, or the illegal stopping, but 

also because of concerns about the air pollu4on of the area 
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caused by cars wai4ng with their engines idling. We would be grateful if the 

parents/carers in our school community, could support the school and your child 

by encouraging them to walk, scoot, cycle or use the assigned school buses. If you 

have to drop off or collect your child, we would ask that you do so away from the 

school, with the excep4on of those students who have to be dropped off/

collected near to the school because of health condi4ons.  

  

Once again, we have had some wet weather, albeit not as sustained as it was last 

Friday. Please ensure that your child comes to school well prepared with an 

umbrella and waterproof coat. Due to the controls we are obliged to have in place 

to minimize the risk of spreading the virus, our students must line up outside in 

year groups, before lunch, ready for handwashing prior to entry to the Dining 

Hall. On wet lunch and break, students are permi@ed to return to their base room 

for that day. As we have no alterna4ve indoor op4on given the requirement to 

handwash and retain their year group ‘bubbles’, it is important that parents and 

carers ensure that their child is prepared for the elements as winter approaches. 

Students with health condi4ons are, of course, accommodated indoors. Some 

year groups – and staff, including myself, were unfortunately caught out in a 

heavy yet rela4vely brief rainstorm on Thursday. In normal circumstances, we are 

able to plan ahead and retain the students in their classrooms aHer lunch on wet 

days. 

  

I wish our en4re school community a safe and happy weekend. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Ms M Davies 

Headteacher 

  

Please note that the school will be closed on Friday October 16th for staff training 

on remote teaching. 
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Parent Carer Informa8on  

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

We are pleased to announce that Speakers for Schools have an exci4ng live  

broadcast from Penguin that is free for students to a@end. 

 

In Partnership with Penguin Talks: How to be a climate op8mist with David  

Wallace Wells, Author and Deputy Editor, New York Magazine & Lily Cole,  

Environmental Ac8vist, Model, Actress and Filmmaker 

 

Date: Tuesday 13
th

 October 

Time: 17.00 – 18.00 

  

Author and deputy editor of New York magazine, David Wallace-Wells, joins  

environmental ac4vist, model, actress and filmmaker, Lily Cole, to discuss climate 

change and COVID-19, choosing op4mism and what we can do to create the  

future. Be sure to have your ques4ons ready or pre-submit them to: 

inspira4on@speakersforschools.org. 

 

If you would like to join and watch the broadcast, please follow this link:  

h>ps://secure.kinura.com/penguin/ and the broadcast will go live at 17:00pm 

on Tuesday 13
th

 October.  

 

The link provides a secure plaKorm for students to type in ques4ons and this will 

be moderated by Penguin staff. Only the speakers are visible and have their  

microphones on as it is a one-way streamed broadcast. 
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Faculty News 

Art 

Shoe Homework by Year 7 

 

Students were asked to create a shoe using the formal elements: tone, line,  

colour, shape and pa@ern to create a crea4ve piece of work.  

 

Ms Wills and Ms Healy were very impressed with students’ fantas4c homework 

and the level of detail included.  

 

Ms Wills  

Head of Art 

 

 

 Oflelia 7C       Hibba 7G    Charlo�e 7C 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Alexa7G   Charlo�e7G 

 

 

 

    

    Nicole 7G 
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 Mathema8cs  

Puzzle of the Week starts next week, on Monday 12th October. 

 

Students, parents/carers and staff are invited to register for Puzzle of the Week.  

Last year our school came 6th in the world - let's see if we can beat that this year! 

 

Here is the link to register: 

 

h@ps://docs.google.com/forms/d/

e/1FAIpQLSd89fiS9RTh_x8n5DB0qMVMhfUstN9p9ntH--V957FtHVszTQ/viewform 

 

Here are our school login details: 

 

School ID: 1274 

Password: 49BEA9A6A 

 

Once you have registered, you will receive a unique 6-digit user ID which you will 

need to complete the answer entry form for each puzzle. 

 

A new puzzle will be available every Monday. 

 

Good luck! 

 
The Maths Faculty 

 

User Registration Form 

You need to register for the 
competition before you can 
participate. Once you have 
filled out this form you will be 
emailed a User ID so that you 
can take part. 
docs.google.com 



7 

 

English News 

 

The 500 Word Malala Yousafzai Compe88on is to 

celebrate and empower young people to self  

publish their crea4ve wri4ng (short stories, graphic 

novels, poems, journals). 

 

What makes the compe88on different from the 

others?  

 

Once the compe44on has closed, pupils will vote 

for their favourite piece, through an interac4ve 

vo4ng system on the plaKorm. The four pieces 

with the highest pupil votes will be the compe44on  

winners for 2020! 

 

You can write on a subject or topic of your interest and you can present your 

wri4ng however you wish and it can be either fic4on or non-fic4on: 

 

-poem 

-graphic novel 

-ar4cle 

-short story 

 

• Please submit your entries to your teachers via teams  

• You must submit before the 13th November so your teachers can decide 

 which four students will be entered into the compe44on 

• We can only have four finalists from each English class 

 

Key Dates:  

Wri4ng deadline: 16th November 

Live vo4ng online: 1-15 December 

 

Winners and Shortlist announced: 16th December 

 

Ms Durham 

English Faculty  
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Challenge  at Walthamstow School for Girls 

Latest Challenge Opportuni8es  
 

Maths Week England 2020 Katherine Johnson Prize 

 

We are delighted to announce a prize of £100 for the inaugural Katherine Johnson Prize, 

open to children up to aged 18. 

 

This prize is to celebrate the life of mathema4cian Katherine Johnson, whose  

mathema4cal calcula4ons allowed humans to set foot on the moon and return home  

safely. Due to her status at the 4me, Johnson was not afforded the recogni4on she  

deserved. 

 

To commemorate her death earlier this year, we would like to invite you to submit a  

documentary video which commemorates either her or another mathema4cian, who for 

reasons of gender, race or other challenge did not perhaps get the recogni4on you feel 

they deserved. 

 

Here are the rules: 

Videos must be posted on YouTube by Monday 9th November 2020. Then simply fill in the 

form below and your contribu4on will automa4cally be entered into the contest. If you do 

not receive a confirma4on email it means your form was NOT submi@ed correctly – please 

check your email address and resubmit. 

 

Videos must be no longer than five minutes and must be in English. English sub4tles will 

also be accepted in order to translate any footage that is in another language. They must 

be suitable for a family audience. 

 

The Maths Week England Commi@ee will judge the compe44on during Maths Week 

England. Their decision is final. Maths Week England reserves the right to make a copy of 

the videos and showcase the best ones on our website. 

One prize of £100 will be awarded to the creators of the winning video.  

No alterna4ve prizes are available. 

 

To enter please use the link below: 

 

h@ps://mathsweekengland.co.uk/2020/10/maths-week-england-2020-katherine-johnson-

prize-2/ 

 

Sally  Robinson 

Challenge Coordinator 

Walthamstow School for Girls 
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Year 11 College Informa8on 

 

For regular updates on college informa8on please see: 

‘Open Evenings/Virtual Tours’ - Year 11 page of the school website. 

For further detail see: h@ps://www.capel.ac.uk/open-days/ 

 

Capel Manor College, London, UK, EN1 4RQ  
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 School Calendar Dates  

for 2020-2021 

 

Autumn Term 2020 

• Wednesday 2 September to Friday 18 December  

• Friday 16 October  school closed to students for staff training  

• Half Term: Monday 26 October to Friday 30 October  

• Christmas holiday: Monday 21 December 2020 to Friday 1 January  

 

Loughborough University Research Project  

London Families Needed 


